Parish Councillor Report

Oakthorpe Play Area:-
(As recommended on latest RoSPA inspection report)
1/ Balance beams have been sanded down and smoothed off
2/ Seat (asset number 6) has now been smoothed off and painted
3/ Bolt identified as loose (was actually missing) has now been replaced
As the houses on the farm site in Oakthorpe are now going on the market I have been instructed by the parish clerk to get a revised quote for the work on the play area. This is also to include resurfacing under the other pieces of equipment and replacing the worn chains on the swings (as picked up on the last RoSPA report)
Finally I am down to attend the playground inspection course run by LRALC on Thursday                         (October 14th)

All benches/seats in the parish have been photographed, numbered and reports made.                                                                                                                                                                 All information is in a folder (to be kept by clerk) and recommendations have been made for repairs/maintenance where necessary. Cllrs M & D Warren have agreed to keep this up to date whilst they remain on council.
All seats are ‘bolted’ solidly down, with the exception of the one in Acresford Memorial Park, until we find out its origin (time limit end of October) it has been temporarily ‘tie-wrapped’ to the fence and the seat and bench at OCLC (this will be actioned asap now we have determined where it is to be sited)
Sadly the ‘kissing seat’ in the orchard was beyond repair and has been removed and the ‘disowned’ seat on Burton Road, Oakthorpe has now been COMPLETELY removed

The damaged sign for the defibrillator in Oakthorpe has been temporarily fixed but needs replacing

An estimate has been obtained for conversion of the Official’s Room to an office for the Parish Clerk, with the recent rise in material costs it is difficult to predict but the builder approached has been down to look and believes that it will cost £5,000 maximum and perhaps no way as much as this

Cllr Mick Warren 12/10/2021


